
APPENDIX 1. RESULT OF MULTIPLE CHOICES OF STUDENTS IN 

DECSRIPTIVE TEXT OF PERSON  

 

Subject Paragraph 

Person 

Indikator Right  Wrong 

1 1. What is the main 
idea of the above 
paragraph? It 
describes 
 

Main idea  √ 

 2. What does a doctor 
do to know a 
patient’s illness? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 3. Prescription is 
usually performed 
after 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 4. Where does she 
usually go after 
prescription? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 5. What kind of illness 
is she diagnosed of 
by the doctor? 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 6. The pronoun “her’” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 7. She is diagnosed as 
having a flu” and 
the word “She” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 8. The synonym of 
“dispensed” 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 9. She should get the 
medicine in a 
pharmacy. The 
underlined word 

Word 
Meaning 

√  



mean? 
 

 10. The doctor 
prescribed 10. 
medicine for 
therapy. The 
underlined word 
means 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

2.  1. What is the main 
idea of the above 
paragraph? It 
describes 
 

Main idea √  

 2. What does a doctor 
do to know a 
patient’s illness? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 3. Prescription is 
usually performed 
after 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 4. Where does she 
usually go after 
prescription? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 5. What kind of illness 
is she diagnosed of 
by the doctor? 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 6. The pronoun “her’” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 7. She is diagnosed as 
having a flu” and 
the word “She” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 8. The synonym of 
“dispensed” 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 9. She should get the 
medicine in a 
pharmacy. The 
underlined word 

Word 
Meaning 

√  



mean? 
 

 10. The doctor 
prescribed 10. 
medicine for 
therapy. The 
underlined word 
means 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

3.  1. What is the main 
idea of the above 
paragraph? It 
describes 
 

Main idea √  

 2. What does a doctor 
do to know a 
patient’s illness? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

 √ 

 3. Prescription is 
usually performed 
after 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 4. Where does she 
usually go after 
prescription? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 5. What kind of illness 
is she diagnosed of 
by the doctor? 

Spesific 
Idea 

 √ 

 6. The pronoun “her’” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 7. She is diagnosed as 
having a flu” and 
the word “She” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 8. The synonym of 
“dispensed” 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 9. She should get the 
medicine in a 
pharmacy. The 
underlined word 
mean? 

Word 
Meaning 

√  



 

 10. The doctor 
prescribed 10. 
medicine for 
therapy. The 
underlined word 
means 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

4.  1. What is the main 
idea of the above 
paragraph? It 
describes 
 

Main idea √  

 2. What does a doctor 
do to know a 
patient’s illness? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 3. Prescription is 
usually performed 
after 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 4. Where does she 
usually go after 
prescription? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 5. What kind of illness 
is she diagnosed of 
by the doctor? 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 6. The pronoun “her’” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 7. She is diagnosed as 
having a flu” and 
the word “She” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 8. The synonym of 
“dispensed” 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 9. She should get the 
medicine in a 
pharmacy. The 
underlined word 
mean? 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  



 10. The doctor 
prescribed 10. 
medicine for 
therapy. The 
underlined word 
means 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

5.  1. What is the main 
idea of the above 
paragraph? It 
describes 
 

Main idea √  

 2. What does a doctor 
do to know a 
patient’s illness? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 3. Prescription is 
usually performed 
after 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 4. Where does she 
usually go after 
prescription? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 5. What kind of illness 
is she diagnosed of 
by the doctor? 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 6. The pronoun “her’” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 7. She is diagnosed as 
having a flu” and 
the word “She” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 8. The synonym of 
“dispensed” 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 9. She should get the 
medicine in a 
pharmacy. The 
underlined word 
mean? 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 10. The doctor Word √  



prescribed 10. 
medicine for 
therapy. The 
underlined word 
means 

 

Meaning 

6.  1. What is the main 
idea of the above 
paragraph? It 
describes 
 

Main idea  √ 

 2. What does a doctor 
do to know a 
patient’s illness? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√      

 3. Prescription is 
usually performed 
after 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 4. Where does she 
usually go after 
prescription? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 5. What kind of illness 
is she diagnosed of 
by the doctor? 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 6. The pronoun “her’” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 7. She is diagnosed as 
having a flu” and 
the word “She” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 8. The synonym of 
“dispensed” 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 9. She should get the 
medicine in a 
pharmacy. The 
underlined word 
mean? 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 10. The doctor 
prescribed 10. 

Word 
Meaning 

√  



medicine for 
therapy. The 
underlined word 
means 

 

7.  1. What is the main 
idea of the above 
paragraph? It 
describes 
 

Main idea √  

 2. What does a doctor 
do to know a 
patient’s illness? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 3. Prescription is 
usually performed 
after 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 4. Where does she 
usually go after 
prescription? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 5. What kind of illness 
is she diagnosed of 
by the doctor? 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 6. The pronoun “her’” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

 √ 

 7. She is diagnosed as 
having a flu” and 
the word “She” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

 √ 

 8. The synonym of 
“dispensed” 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 9. She should get the 
medicine in a 
pharmacy. The 
underlined word 
mean? 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 10. The doctor 
prescribed 10. 
medicine for 

Word 
Meaning 

√  



therapy. The 
underlined word 
means 

 

8.  1. What is the main 
idea of the above 
paragraph? It 
describes 
 

Main idea √  

 2. What does a doctor 
do to know a 
patient’s illness? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 3. Prescription is 
usually performed 
after 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 4. Where does she 
usually go after 
prescription? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 5. What kind of illness 
is she diagnosed of 
by the doctor? 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 6. The pronoun “her’” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 7. She is diagnosed as 
having a flu” and 
the word “She” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 8. The synonym of 
“dispensed” 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 9. She should get the 
medicine in a 
pharmacy. The 
underlined word 
mean? 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 10. The doctor 
prescribed medicine 
for therapy. The 
underlined word 

Word 
Meaning 

√  



means 
 

9.  1. What is the main 
idea of the above 
paragraph? It 
describes 
 

Main idea  √ 

 2. What does a doctor 
do to know a 
patient’s illness? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 3. Prescription is 
usually performed 
after 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 4. Where does she 
usually go after 
prescription? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 5. What kind of illness 
is she diagnosed of 
by the doctor? 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 6. The pronoun “her’” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 7. She is diagnosed as 
having a flu” and 
the word “She” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 8. The synonym of 
“dispensed” 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 9. She should get the 
medicine in a 
pharmacy. The 
underlined word 
mean? 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 10. The doctor 
prescribed medicine 
for therapy. The 
underlined word 
means 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  



10. 1. What is the main 
idea of the above 
paragraph? It 
describes 
 

Main idea √  

 2. What does a doctor 
do to know a 
patient’s illness? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 3. Prescription is 
usually performed 
after 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 4. Where does she 
usually go after 
prescription? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 5. What kind of illness 
is she diagnosed of 
by the doctor? 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 6. The pronoun “her’” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

 √ 

 7. She is diagnosed as 
having a flu” and 
the word “She” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

 √ 

 8. The synonym of 
“dispensed” 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 9. She should get the 
medicine in a 
pharmacy. The 
underlined word 
mean? 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 10. The doctor 
prescribed medicine 
for therapy. The 
underlined word 
means 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

11.  1. What is the main 
idea of the above 

Main idea √  



paragraph? It 
describes 
 

 2. What does a doctor 
do to know a 
patient’s illness? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 3. Prescription is 
usually performed 
after 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 4. Where does she 
usually go after 
prescription? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 5. What kind of illness 
is she diagnosed of 
by the doctor? 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 6. The pronoun “her’” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 7. She is diagnosed as 
having a flu” and 
the word “She” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 8. The synonym of 
“dispensed” 
 

Word 
Meaning 

 √ 

 9. She should get the 
medicine in a 
pharmacy. The 
underlined word 
mean? 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 10. The doctor 
prescribed medicine 
for therapy. The 
underlined word 
means 

 

Word 
Meaning 

 √ 

12. 1. What is the main 
idea of the above 
paragraph? It 
describes 

Main idea √  



 
 2. What does a doctor 

do to know a 
patient’s illness? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 3. Prescription is 
usually performed 
after 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 4. Where does she 
usually go after 
prescription? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 5. What kind of illness 
is she diagnosed of 
by the doctor? 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 6. The pronoun “her’” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 7. She is diagnosed as 
having a flu” and 
the word “She” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 8. The synonym of 
“dispensed” 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 9. She should get the 
medicine in a 
pharmacy. The 
underlined word 
mean? 

 

Word 
Meaning 

 √ 

 10. The doctor 
prescribed medicine 
for therapy. The 
underlined word 
means 

 

Word 
Meaning 

 √ 

13. 1. What is the main 
idea of the above 
paragraph? It 
describes 
 

Main idea √  

 2. What does a doctor Spesific √  



do to know a 
patient’s illness? 

 

Idea 

 3. Prescription is 
usually performed 
after 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 4. Where does she 
usually go after 
prescription? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 5. What kind of illness 
is she diagnosed of 
by the doctor? 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 6. The pronoun “her’” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 7. She is diagnosed as 
having a flu” and 
the word “She” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 8. The synonym of 
“dispensed” 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 9. She should get the 
medicine in a 
pharmacy. The 
underlined word 
mean? 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 10. The doctor 
prescribed medicine 
for therapy. The 
underlined word 
means 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

14. 1. What is the main 
idea of the above 
paragraph? It 
describes 
 

Main idea  √ 

 2. What does a doctor 
do to know a 
patient’s illness? 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  



 

 3. Prescription is 
usually performed 
after 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 4. Where does she 
usually go after 
prescription? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 5. What kind of illness 
is she diagnosed of 
by the doctor? 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 6. The pronoun “her’” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 7. She is diagnosed as 
having a flu” and 
the word “She” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 8. The synonym of 
“dispensed” 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 9. She should get the 
medicine in a 
pharmacy. The 
underlined word 
mean? 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 10. The doctor 
prescribed medicine 
for therapy. The 
underlined word 
means 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

15 1. What is the main 
idea of the above 
paragraph? It 
describes 
 

Main idea  √ 

 2. What does a doctor 
do to know a 
patient’s illness? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  



 3. Prescription is 
usually performed 
after 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 4. Where does she 
usually go after 
prescription? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 5. What kind of illness 
is she diagnosed of 
by the doctor? 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 6. The pronoun “her’” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 7. She is diagnosed as 
having a flu” and 
the word “She” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 8. The synonym of 
“dispensed” 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 9. She should get the 
medicine in a 
pharmacy. The 
underlined word 
mean? 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 10. The doctor 
prescribed medicine 
for therapy. The 
underlined word 
means 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

16 1. What is the main 
idea of the above 
paragraph? It 
describes 
 

Main idea √  

 2. What does a doctor 
do to know a 
patient’s illness? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 3. Prescription is 
usually performed 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  



after 
 

 4. Where does she 
usually go after 
prescription? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 5. What kind of illness 
is she diagnosed of 
by the doctor? 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 6. The pronoun “her’” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 7. She is diagnosed as 
having a flu” and 
the word “She” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 8. The synonym of 
“dispensed” 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 9. She should get the 
medicine in a 
pharmacy. The 
underlined word 
mean? 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 10. The doctor 
prescribed medicine 
for therapy. The 
underlined word 
means 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

17 1. What is the main 
idea of the above 
paragraph? It 
describes 
 

Main idea √  

 2. What does a doctor 
do to know a 
patient’s illness? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

 √ 

 3. Prescription is 
usually performed 
after 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  



 4. Where does she 
usually go after 
prescription? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

 √ 

 5. What kind of illness 
is she diagnosed of 
by the doctor? 

Spesific 
Idea 

 √ 

 6. The pronoun “her’” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 7. She is diagnosed as 
having a flu” and 
the word “She” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 8. The synonym of 
“dispensed” 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 9. She should get the 
medicine in a 
pharmacy. The 
underlined word 
mean? 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 10. The doctor 
prescribed medicine 
for therapy. The 
underlined word 
means 

 

Word 
Meaning 

 √ 

18 1. What is the main 
idea of the above 
paragraph? It 
describes 
 

Main idea √  

 2. What does a doctor 
do to know a 
patient’s illness? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 3. Prescription is 
usually performed 
after 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 4. Where does she 
usually go after 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  



prescription? 
 

 5. What kind of illness 
is she diagnosed of 
by the doctor? 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 6. The pronoun “her’” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

 √ 

 7. She is diagnosed as 
having a flu” and 
the word “She” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

 √ 

 8. The synonym of 
“dispensed” 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 9. She should get the 
medicine in a 
pharmacy. The 
underlined word 
mean? 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 10. The doctor 
prescribed medicine 
for therapy. The 
underlined word 
means 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

19 1. What is the main 
idea of the above 
paragraph? It 
describes 
 

Main idea √  

 2. What does a doctor 
do to know a 
patient’s illness? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 3. Prescription is 
usually performed 
after 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 4. Where does she 
usually go after 
prescription? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  



 5. What kind of illness 
is she diagnosed of 
by the doctor? 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 6. The pronoun “her’” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 7. She is diagnosed as 
having a flu” and 
the word “She” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 8. The synonym of 
“dispensed” 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 9. She should get the 
medicine in a 
pharmacy. The 
underlined word 
mean? 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 10. The doctor 
prescribed 10. 
medicine for 
therapy. The 
underlined word 
means 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

20 1. What is the main 
idea of the above 
paragraph? It 
describes 
 

Main idea  √ 

 2. What does a doctor 
do to know a 
patient’s illness? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 3. Prescription is 
usually performed 
after 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 4. Where does she 
usually go after 
prescription? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 5. What kind of illness Spesific √  



is she diagnosed of 
by the doctor? 

Idea 

 6. The pronoun “her’” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 7. She is diagnosed as 
having a flu” and 
the word “She” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 8. The synonym of 
“dispensed” 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 9. She should get the 
medicine in a 
pharmacy. The 
underlined word 
mean? 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 10. The doctor 
prescribed medicine 
for therapy. The 
underlined word 
means 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

21 1. What is the main 
idea of the above 
paragraph? It 
describes 
 

Main idea √  

 2. What does a doctor 
do to know a 
patient’s illness? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

 √ 

 3. Prescription is 
usually performed 
after 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 4. Where does she 
usually go after 
prescription? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 5. What kind of illness 
is she diagnosed of 
by the doctor? 

Spesific 
Idea 

 √ 



 6. The pronoun “her’” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 7. She is diagnosed as 
having a flu” and 
the word “She” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 8. The synonym of 
“dispensed” 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 9. She should get the 
medicine in a 
pharmacy. The 
underlined word 
mean? 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 10. The doctor 
prescribed medicine 
for therapy. The 
underlined word 
means 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

22 1. What is the main 
idea of the above 
paragraph? It 
describes 
 

Main idea √  

 2. What does a doctor 
do to know a 
patient’s illness? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 3. Prescription is 
usually performed 
after 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 4. Where does she 
usually go after 
prescription? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 5. What kind of illness 
is she diagnosed of 
by the doctor? 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 6. The pronoun “her’” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  



 7. She is diagnosed as 
having a flu” and 
the word “She” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 8. The synonym of 
“dispensed” 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 9. She should get the 
medicine in a 
pharmacy. The 
underlined word 
mean? 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 10. The doctor 
prescribed medicine 
for therapy. The 
underlined word 
means 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

23 1. What is the main 
idea of the above 
paragraph? It 
describes 
 

Main idea √  

 2. What does a doctor 
do to know a 
patient’s illness? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 3. Prescription is 
usually performed 
after 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 4. Where does she 
usually go after 
prescription? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 5. What kind of illness 
is she diagnosed of 
by the doctor? 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 6. The pronoun “her’” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 7. She is diagnosed as 
having a flu” and 

Textual 
Reference 

√  



the word “She” 
refers to 

 8. The synonym of 
“dispensed” 
 

Word 
Meaning 

 √ 

 9. She should get the 
medicine in a 
pharmacy. The 
underlined word 
mean? 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 10. The doctor 
prescribed medicine 
for therapy. The 
underlined word 
means 

 

Word 
Meaning 

 √ 

24 1. What is the main 
idea of the above 
paragraph? It 
describes 
 

Main idea √  

 2. What does a doctor 
do to know a 
patient’s illness? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 3. Prescription is 
usually performed 
after 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 4. Where does she 
usually go after 
prescription? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 5. What kind of illness 
is she diagnosed of 
by the doctor? 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 6. The pronoun “her’” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 7. She is diagnosed as 
having a flu” and 
the word “She” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

 √ 



 8. The synonym of 
“dispensed” 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 9. She should get the 
medicine in a 
pharmacy. The 
underlined word 
mean? 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 10. The doctor 
prescribed medicine 
for therapy. The 
underlined word 
means 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

25 1. What is the main 
idea of the above 
paragraph? It 
describes 
 

Main idea √  

 2. What does a doctor 
do to know a 
patient’s illness? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 3. Prescription is 
usually performed 
after 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 4. Where does she 
usually go after 
prescription? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 5. What kind of illness 
is she diagnosed of 
by the doctor? 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 6. The pronoun “her’” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 7. She is diagnosed as 
having a flu” and 
the word “She” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 8. The synonym of 
“dispensed” 

Word 
Meaning 

√  



 
 9. She should get the 

medicine in a 
pharmacy. The 
underlined word 
mean? 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 10. The doctor 
prescribed 10. 
medicine for 
therapy. The 
underlined word 
means 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

26 1. What is the main 
idea of the above 
paragraph? It 
describes 
 

Main idea  √ 

 2. What does a doctor 
do to know a 
patient’s illness? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 3. Prescription is 
usually performed 
after 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 4. Where does she 
usually go after 
prescription? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 5. What kind of illness 
is she diagnosed of 
by the doctor? 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 6. The pronoun “her’” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 7. She is diagnosed as 
having a flu” and 
the word “She” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 8. The synonym of 
“dispensed” 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  



 9. She should get the 
medicine in a 
pharmacy. The 
underlined word 
mean? 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 10. The doctor 
prescribed medicine 
for therapy. The 
underlined word 
means 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

27 1. What is the main 
idea of the above 
paragraph? It 
describes 
 

Main idea √  

 2. What does a doctor 
do to know a 
patient’s illness? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 3. Prescription is 
usually performed 
after 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

 √ 

 4. Where does she 
usually go after 
prescription? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

 √ 

 5. What kind of illness 
is she diagnosed of 
by the doctor? 

Spesific 
Idea 

 √ 

 6. The pronoun “her’” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 7. She is diagnosed as 
having a flu” and 
the word “She” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 8. The synonym of 
“dispensed” 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 9. She should get the 
medicine in a 

Word 
Meaning 

√  



pharmacy. The 
underlined word 
mean? 

 

 

 

 10. The doctor 
prescribed medicine 
for therapy. The 
underlined word 
means 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

28 1. What is the main 
idea of the above 
paragraph? It 
describes 
 

Main idea √  

 2. What does a doctor 
do to know a 
patient’s illness? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 3. Prescription is 
usually performed 
after 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 4. Where does she 
usually go after 
prescription? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 5. What kind of illness 
is she diagnosed of 
by the doctor? 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 6. The pronoun “her’” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

 √ 

 7. She is diagnosed as 
having a flu” and 
the word “She” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 8. The synonym of 
“dispensed” 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 9. She should get the 
medicine in a 
pharmacy. The 
underlined word 

Word 
Meaning 

√  



mean? 
 

 10. The doctor 
prescribed medicine 
for therapy. The 
underlined word 
means 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

29 1. What is the main 
idea of the above 
paragraph? It 
describes 
 

Main idea √  

 2. What does a doctor 
do to know a 
patient’s illness? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 3. Prescription is 
usually performed 
after 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 4. Where does she 
usually go after 
prescription? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 5. What kind of illness 
is she diagnosed of 
by the doctor? 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 6. The pronoun “her’” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 7. She is diagnosed as 
having a flu” and 
the word “She” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 8. The synonym of 
“dispensed” 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 9. She should get the 
medicine in a 
pharmacy. The 
underlined word 
mean? 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  



 10. The doctor 
prescribed medicine 
for therapy. The 
underlined word 
means 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

30 1. What is the main 
idea of the above 
paragraph? It 
describes 
 

Main idea  √ 

 2. What does a doctor 
do to know a 
patient’s illness? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 3. Prescription is 
usually performed 
after 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 4. Where does she 
usually go after 
prescription? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 5. What kind of illness 
is she diagnosed of 
by the doctor? 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 6. The pronoun “her’” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 7. She is diagnosed as 
having a flu” and 
the word “She” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 8. The synonym of 
“dispensed” 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 9. She should get the 
medicine in a 
pharmacy. The 
underlined word 
mean? 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 10. The doctor 
prescribed medicine 

Word 
Meaning 

√  



for therapy. The 
underlined word 
means 

 

31 1. What is the main 
idea of the above 
paragraph? It 
describes 
 

Main idea √  

 2. What does a doctor 
do to know a 
patient’s illness? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 3. Prescription is 
usually performed 
after 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 4. Where does she 
usually go after 
prescription? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 5. What kind of illness 
is she diagnosed of 
by the doctor? 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 6. The pronoun “her’” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

 √ 

 7. She is diagnosed as 
having a flu” and 
the word “She” 
refers to 

Textual 
Reference 

 √ 

 8. The synonym of 
“dispensed” 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 9. She should get the 
medicine in a 
pharmacy. The 
underlined word 
mean? 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  



 10. The doctor 
prescribed medicine 
for therapy. The 
underlined word 
means 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 

 

APPENDIX 2. RESULT OF MULTIPLE CHOICES OF STUDENTS IN 

DECSRIPTIVE TEXT OF PEOCEDURE 

Subject Paragraph 

Procedure 

Indikator Right  Wrong 

1.  1. What is the main 
idea of the above 
paragraph? It 
describes 

 

Main idea √  

 

 2. What is a cup of tea 
served for? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 3. The teapot at the 
table should be 
covered with a cozy 
because 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 4. Tea is always 
served? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 5. How do you serve 
lemon tea? 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 6. “If you feel like 
drink a lemon tea, 
you should slice a 
lemon and peel it in 
the cup”, and the 
pronoun “it” refers 
to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  



 

 7. “Serving the guest 
of honor first or 
hostess, you lift the 
cup and saucer and 
pour into the cup”. 
Who are likely the 
guest of honor 
referred to? 

 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 8. “Followed by the 
treats and 
deliciousness” The 
underlined words 
really mean 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 9. “If you feel like 
drink a lemon tea, 
you should slice a 
lemon and peel it in 
the cup”. The 
underlined words 
indicate 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 10. The meaning of a 
verb “poured” 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

2.  1. What is the main 
idea of the above 
paragraph? It 
describes 

 

Main idea √  

 2. What is a cup of tea 
served for? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 3. The teapot at the 
table should be 
covered with a cozy 
because 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 4. Tea is always 
served? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  



 5. How do you serve 
lemon tea? 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 6. “If you feel like 
drink a lemon tea, 
you should slice a 
lemon and peel it in 
the cup”, and the 
pronoun “it” refers 
to 

 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 7. “Serving the guest 
of honor first or 
hostess, you lift the 
cup and saucer and 
pour into the cup”. 
Who are likely the 
guest of honor 
referred to? 

 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 8. “Followed by the 
treats and 
deliciousness” The 
underlined words 
really mean 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 9. “If you feel like 
drink a lemon tea, 
you should slice a 
lemon and peel it in 
the cup”. The 
underlined words 
indicate 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 10. The meaning of a 
verb “poured” 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

3.  1. What is the main 
idea of the above 
paragraph? It 
describes 

 

Main idea  √ 

 2. What is a cup of tea 
served for? 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  



 

 3. The teapot at the 
table should be 
covered with a cozy 
because 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 4. Tea is always 
served? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 5. How do you serve 
lemon tea? 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 6. “If you feel like 
drink a lemon tea, 
you should slice a 
lemon and peel it in 
the cup”, and the 
pronoun “it” refers 
to 

 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 7. “Serving the guest 
of honor first or 
hostess, you lift the 
cup and saucer and 
pour into the cup”. 
Who are likely the 
guest of honor 
referred to? 

 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 8. “Followed by the 
treats and 
deliciousness” The 
underlined words 
really mean 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 9. “If you feel like 
drink a lemon tea, 
you should slice a 
lemon and peel it in 
the cup”. The 
underlined words 
indicate 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 10. The meaning of a 
verb “poured” 

Word √  



 Meaning 

4.  1. What is the main 
idea of the above 
paragraph? It 
describes 

 

Main idea √  

 2. What is a cup of tea 
served for? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 3. The teapot at the 
table should be 
covered with a cozy 
because 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 4. Tea is always 
served? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 5. How do you serve 
lemon tea? 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 6. “If you feel like 
drink a lemon tea, 
you should slice a 
lemon and peel it in 
the cup”, and the 
pronoun “it” refers 
to 

 

Textual 
Reference 

 √ 

 7. “Serving the guest 
of honor first or 
hostess, you lift the 
cup and saucer and 
pour into the cup”. 
Who are likely the 
guest of honor 
referred to? 

 

Textual 
Reference 

 √ 

 8. “Followed by the 
treats and 
deliciousness” The 
underlined words 
really mean 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  



 9. “If you feel like 
drink a lemon tea, 
you should slice a 
lemon and peel it in 
the cup”. The 
underlined words 
indicate 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 10. The meaning of a 
verb “poured” 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

5.  1. What is the main 
idea of the above 
paragraph? It 
describes 

 

Main idea √  

 2. What is a cup of tea 
served for? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 3. The teapot at the 
table should be 
covered with a cozy 
because 

Spesific 
Idea 

 √ 

 4. Tea is always 
served? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

 √ 

 5. How do you serve 
lemon tea? 

Spesific 
Idea 

 √ 

 6. “If you feel like 
drink a lemon tea, 
you should slice a 
lemon and peel it in 
the cup”, and the 
pronoun “it” refers 
to 

 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 7. “Serving the guest 
of honor first or 
hostess, you lift the 
cup and saucer and 
pour into the cup”. 
Who are likely the 
guest of honor 

Textual 
Reference 

√  



referred to? 
 

 8. “Followed by the 
treats and 
deliciousness” The 
underlined words 
really mean 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 9. “If you feel like 
drink a lemon tea, 
you should slice a 
lemon and peel it in 
the cup”. The 
underlined words 
indicate 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 10. The meaning of a 
verb “poured” 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

6.  1. What is the main 
idea of the above 
paragraph? It 
describes 

 

Main idea  √ 

 2. What is a cup of tea 
served for? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 3. The teapot at the 
table should be 
covered with a cozy 
because 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 4. Tea is always 
served? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 5. How do you serve 
lemon tea? 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 6. “If you feel like 
drink a lemon tea, 
you should slice a 
lemon and peel it in 
the cup”, and the 
pronoun “it” refers 
to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  



 

 7. “Serving the guest 
of honor first or 
hostess, you lift the 
cup and saucer and 
pour into the cup”. 
Who are likely the 
guest of honor 
referred to? 

 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 8. “Followed by the 
treats and 
deliciousness” The 
underlined words 
really mean 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 9. “If you feel like 
drink a lemon tea, 
you should slice a 
lemon and peel it in 
the cup”. The 
underlined words 
indicate 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 10. The meaning of a 
verb “poured” 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

7.  1. What is the main 
idea of the above 
paragraph? It 
describes 

 

Main idea √  

 2. What is a cup of tea 
served for? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 3. The teapot at the 
table should be 
covered with a cozy 
because 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 4. Tea is always 
served? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  



 5. How do you serve 
lemon tea? 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 6. “If you feel like 
drink a lemon tea, 
you should slice a 
lemon and peel it in 
the cup”, and the 
pronoun “it” refers 
to 

 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 7. “Serving the guest 
of honor first or 
hostess, you lift the 
cup and saucer and 
pour into the cup”. 
Who are likely the 
guest of honor 
referred to? 

 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 8. “Followed by the 
treats and 
deliciousness” The 
underlined words 
really mean 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 9. “If you feel like 
drink a lemon tea, 
you should slice a 
lemon and peel it in 
the cup”. The 
underlined words 
indicate 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 10. The meaning of a 
verb “poured” 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

8.  1. What is the main 
idea of the above 
paragraph? It 
describes 

 

Main idea  √ 

 2. What is a cup of tea 
served for? 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  



 

 3. The teapot at the 
table should be 
covered with a cozy 
because 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 4. Tea is always 
served? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 5. How do you serve 
lemon tea? 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 6. “If you feel like 
drink a lemon tea, 
you should slice a 
lemon and peel it in 
the cup”, and the 
pronoun “it” refers 
to 

 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 7. “Serving the guest 
of honor first or 
hostess, you lift the 
cup and saucer and 
pour into the cup”. 
Who are likely the 
guest of honor 
referred to? 

 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 8. “Followed by the 
treats and 
deliciousness” The 
underlined words 
really mean 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 9. “If you feel like 
drink a lemon tea, 
you should slice a 
lemon and peel it in 
the cup”. The 
underlined words 
indicate 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 10. The meaning of a 
verb “poured” 

Word √  



 Meaning 

9.  1. What is the main 
idea of the above 
paragraph? It 
describes 

 

Main idea √  

 2. What is a cup of tea 
served for? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 3. The teapot at the 
table should be 
covered with a cozy 
because 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 4. Tea is always 
served? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 5. How do you serve 
lemon tea? 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 6. “If you feel like 
drink a lemon tea, 
you should slice a 
lemon and peel it in 
the cup”, and the 
pronoun “it” refers 
to 

 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 7. “Serving the guest 
of honor first or 
hostess, you lift the 
cup and saucer and 
pour into the cup”. 
Who are likely the 
guest of honor 
referred to? 

 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 8. “Followed by the 
treats and 
deliciousness” The 
underlined words 
really mean 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  



 9. “If you feel like 
drink a lemon tea, 
you should slice a 
lemon and peel it in 
the cup”. The 
underlined words 
indicate 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 10. The meaning of a 
verb “poured” 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

10 1. What is the main 
idea of the above 
paragraph? It 
describes 

 

Main idea √  

 2. What is a cup of tea 
served for? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

 √ 

 3. The teapot at the 
table should be 
covered with a cozy 
because 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 4. Tea is always 
served? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 5. How do you serve 
lemon tea? 

Spesific 
Idea 

 √ 

 6. “If you feel like 
drink a lemon tea, 
you should slice a 
lemon and peel it in 
the cup”, and the 
pronoun “it” refers 
to 

 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 7. “Serving the guest 
of honor first or 
hostess, you lift the 
cup and saucer and 
pour into the cup”. 
Who are likely the 
guest of honor 

Textual 
Reference 

√  



referred to? 
 

 8. “Followed by the 
treats and 
deliciousness” The 
underlined words 
really mean 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 9. “If you feel like 
drink a lemon tea, 
you should slice a 
lemon and peel it in 
the cup”. The 
underlined words 
indicate 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 10. The meaning of a 
verb “poured” 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

11.  1. What is the main 
idea of the above 
paragraph? It 
describes 

 

Main idea √  

 2. What is a cup of tea 
served for? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 3. The teapot at the 
table should be 
covered with a cozy 
because 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 4. Tea is always 
served? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 5. How do you serve 
lemon tea? 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 6. “If you feel like 
drink a lemon tea, 
you should slice a 
lemon and peel it in 
the cup”, and the 
pronoun “it” refers 
to 

Textual 
Reference 

√  



 

 7. “Serving the guest 
of honor first or 
hostess, you lift the 
cup and saucer and 
pour into the cup”. 
Who are likely the 
guest of honor 
referred to? 

 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 8. “Followed by the 
treats and 
deliciousness” The 
underlined words 
really mean 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 9. “If you feel like 
drink a lemon tea, 
you should slice a 
lemon and peel it in 
the cup”. The 
underlined words 
indicate 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 10. The meaning of a 
verb “poured” 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

12 1. What is the main 
idea of the above 
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 2. What is a cup of tea 
served for? 
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Idea 
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 3. The teapot at the 
table should be 
covered with a cozy 
because 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 4. Tea is always 
served? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 
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 5. How do you serve 
lemon tea? 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 6. “If you feel like 
drink a lemon tea, 
you should slice a 
lemon and peel it in 
the cup”, and the 
pronoun “it” refers 
to 

 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 7. “Serving the guest 
of honor first or 
hostess, you lift the 
cup and saucer and 
pour into the cup”. 
Who are likely the 
guest of honor 
referred to? 

 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 8. “Followed by the 
treats and 
deliciousness” The 
underlined words 
really mean 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 9. “If you feel like 
drink a lemon tea, 
you should slice a 
lemon and peel it in 
the cup”. The 
underlined words 
indicate 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 10. The meaning of a 
verb “poured” 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

13 1. What is the main 
idea of the above 
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Main idea √  

 2. What is a cup of tea 
served for? 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  



 

 3. The teapot at the 
table should be 
covered with a cozy 
because 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 4. Tea is always 
served? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 5. How do you serve 
lemon tea? 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 6. “If you feel like 
drink a lemon tea, 
you should slice a 
lemon and peel it in 
the cup”, and the 
pronoun “it” refers 
to 

 

Textual 
Reference 

 √ 

 7. “Serving the guest 
of honor first or 
hostess, you lift the 
cup and saucer and 
pour into the cup”. 
Who are likely the 
guest of honor 
referred to? 

 

Textual 
Reference 

 √ 

 8. “Followed by the 
treats and 
deliciousness” The 
underlined words 
really mean 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 9. “If you feel like 
drink a lemon tea, 
you should slice a 
lemon and peel it in 
the cup”. The 
underlined words 
indicate 
 

Word 
Meaning 

√  

 10. The meaning of a 
verb “poured” 

Word √  
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14 1. What is the main 
idea of the above 
paragraph? It 
describes 

 

Main idea √  

 2. What is a cup of tea 
served for? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 3. The teapot at the 
table should be 
covered with a cozy 
because 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 4. Tea is always 
served? 

 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 5. How do you serve 
lemon tea? 

Spesific 
Idea 

√  

 6. “If you feel like 
drink a lemon tea, 
you should slice a 
lemon and peel it in 
the cup”, and the 
pronoun “it” refers 
to 

 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 7. “Serving the guest 
of honor first or 
hostess, you lift the 
cup and saucer and 
pour into the cup”. 
Who are likely the 
guest of honor 
referred to? 

 

Textual 
Reference 

√  

 8. “Followed by the 
treats and 
deliciousness” The 
underlined words 
really mean 

 

Word 
Meaning 

√  



 9. “If you feel like 
drink a lemon tea, 
you should slice a 
lemon and peel it in 
the cup”. The 
underlined words 
indicate 
 

Word 
Meaning 
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APPENDIX 3. ACCUMULATION FROM THE MULTIPLE CHOICES 

READING COMPREHENSION IN DESCRIPTIVE OF PERSON 

No Item
s 

Subject 

  1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 1
0 

1
1 

1
2 

1
3 

1
4 

1
5 

1
6 

1
7 

1
8 

1
9 

2
0 

2
1 

2
2 

2
3 

2
4 

2
5 

2
6 

2
7 

2
8 

2
9 

3
0 

3
1 

1 1 0 1 1 1 1 0 1 1 0 1 1 1 1 0 0 1 1 1 1 0 1 1 1 1 1 0 1 1 1 0 1 

 2 1 1 0 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 0 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 



 3 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 0 1 1 1 1 

 4 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 0 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 0 1 1 1 1 

 5 1 1 0 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 0 1 1 1 0 1 1 1 1 1 0 1 1 1 1 

 6 1 1 1 1 1 1 0 1 1 0 1 1 1 1 1 1 0 0 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 0 1 1 0 

 7 1 1 1 1 1 1 0 1 1 0 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 0 1 1 1 1 1 0 1 1 1 1 1 1 0 

 8 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 0 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 0 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 0 

 9 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 0 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 

 10 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 0 0 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 0 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 

 

 

 

APPENDIX 4. ACCUMULATION FROM THE MULTIPLE CHOICES 

READING COMRPHENSION IN DESCRIPTIVE OF PROCEDURE 
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 3 1 1 1 1 0 1 1 1 1 0 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 0 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 

 4 1 1 1 1 0 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 0 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 

 5 1 1 1 1 0 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 

 6 1 1 1 0 1 1 1 1 1 1 0 1 0 1 1 1 0 1 1 0 1 0 1 1 1 1 1 0 1 1 1 

 7 1 1 1 0 1 1 1 1 1 1 0 1 0 1 1 1 0 1 1 0 1 0 1 1 1 1 1 0 1 1 1 

 8 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 0 

 9 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 0 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 0 

 10 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 0 

 



APPENDIX 5. SCORE THE STUDENTS MULTIPLE CHOICES OF 

DESCRIPTIVE OF PERSON AND DESCRIPTIVE OF PERSON 

No Subject Descriptive of person  

1.  A 90  

2.  B 100 

3.  C 80  

4.  D 100 

5.  E 100   

6.  F 90  

7.  G 80  

8.  H 100 

9.  I 90  

10.  J 90  

11.  K 80 

12.  L 90  

13.  M 100 

14.  N 90  

15.  O 90  

16.  P 100 

17.  Q 70   

18.  R 80  

19.  S 100 

20.  T 90  

21.  U 80  

22.  V 100 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

23.  W 80  

24.  X 90  

25.  Y 100 

26.  Z 90  

27.  AA 80  

28.  BB 90  

29.  CC 100 

30.  DD 90  

31.  EE 80  



 

APPENDIX 6. SCORE THE STUDENTS MULTIPLE CHOICES OF 

DESCRIPTIVE OF PERSON AND DESCRIPTIVE OF PROCEDURE 

No Subject Descriptive of  

Procedure 

1.  A 100 

2.  B 100 

3.  C 90  

4.  D 80  

5.  E 70  

6.  F 90  

7.  G 100 

8.  H 90 

9.  I 100 

10.  J 90  

11.  K 80  

12.  L 90  

13.  M 80  

14.  N 100 

15.  O 90  

16.  P 100 

17.  Q 80  

18.  R 70  

19.  S 100 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

20.  T 80  

21.  U 90  

22.  V 70  

23.  W 90  

24.  X 100 

25.  Y 100 

26.  Z 90  

27.  AA 90  

28.  BB 90 

29.  CC 90  

30.  DD 90   

31.  EE 80  



 
 
APPENDIX 7. EXPERT JUDGMENT SHEET 1 

Expert Judgement Sheet for the Multiple Choices Reading 
Comprehension Test of Descriptive of Person and Procedure  

EXPERT JUDGEMENT SHEET 

For: Multiple choices 

Judge:  Prof. Drs. Dewa Komang Tantra, M.Sc., Ph.D. 

 

 

      Singaraja, 02 Januari 2022 

      Judge, 

No. Expert Response Suggestion 

Relevant Irrelevant 

1. √   

2. √   

3. √   

4. √   

5. √   

6. √   

7. √   

8. √   

9. √   

10. √   



 

       

      Prof. Drs. Dewa Komang Tantra, 
M.Sc., Ph.D. 

      NIP. 195203131979031001 

 

 

 

APPENDIX 8. EXPERT JUDGMENT SHEET 2 

 

Expert Judgement Sheet for the Multiple Choices Reading 
Comprehension Test of Descriptive of Person and Procedure  

EXPERT JUDGEMENT SHEET 

For: Multiple choices 

Judge:  G.A.P. Suprianti, S.Pd., M.Pd. 

 

No. Expert Response Suggestion 

Relevant Irrelevant 

1. √   

2. √   

3. √   

4. √   

5. √   

6. √   

7. √   

8. √   

9. √   



10. √   

 

      Singaraja, 02 Januari 2022 

      Judge, 

       

 

       

      G.A.P. Suprianti, S.Pd., M.Pd  
      NIP. 199002242014042001 

 



APPENDIX 9.SURAT PENERIMAAN PENELITIAN 

 



APPENDIX 10.SURAT KETERANGAN SELESAI PENELITIAN 

 



APPENDIX 11.PICTURE WHILE DOING RESEARCH 
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